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SPP supports the retention of the currently proposed standards related to WEQ-006 Manual Time Error Correction.  During deliberations of the Business Practice Standards Subcommittee, it was noted there is a consistent loss of time within the eastern interconnection. While there were no reliability issues identified by the subcommittee related to time error, there were concerns regarding the equity involved with an entity consistently causing the time error to grow or failing to respond to a time error correction event.  The proposed expansion of the window of time before a time error correction even is called is anticipated to assist the Balancing Authorities and Reliability Coordinators with identifying the of a consistent drift of the time error, and the requirement for entities to respond to the directives for correction will ensure equitable response to resolving the time error.
Best Regards,
Joshua
